
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 
December 2020 

Dear Family and Friends,  

Kathy and I are doing well.  We are 
healthy, happy, and comfortable in our 
home.  We love living in Enoch, Utah.  
Our home is in a great and growing 
neighborhood with many happy and 
friendly people.  We have a beautiful LDS 
Temple nearby (temporarily closed due 
to COVID), and we live near the 
geographic crossroads of many of our 10 
Children and 32 Grandchildren. 

Kathy is still working at Cedar City Hospital (Intermountain Healthcare).  She loves her work.  
She is a Labor and Delivery Nurse and a Board-Certified Lactation Consultant.  She loves doing 
what she has studied and trained for, and she loves caring for “her Moms and their babies.” 

As for me, I am still retired, doing my "hobbies," and serving where I can.  My 
furry little constant companion is Missy, our mixed Shi tzu and Lhasa apso 
“rescue dog.”  She is sometimes a little bossy, but she fills my days with love and 
joy, and she makes sure I get out to walk every day. 

Like most everyone, we have had an unusual year!  It has been dominated by a 
worldwide pandemic that has claimed thousands of American lives.  It has also been a year of 
violent protests in major cities across America.  Plus, it has been a crazy political election year, 
unlike any election year I have ever witnessed.  The major political parties and partisans seem 
polarized and unwilling to compromise.  And I suspect all these events are somehow related.  
Together, they have combined to create an atmosphere of tribulation in America. 

Despite this tribulation and worldwide pandemic, Kathy and I have remained healthy and 
hopeful for the future.  We are still striving to stay calm and have faith that Heavenly Father 
has a plan for us.  We continue to pray regularly to our God for blessings upon our great 
nation (the United States of America), and we strive to prayerfully follow Him.  We are 
grateful for a living Prophet.  We trust him and all the Brethren!  And we pray for their 
continued good health and ability to lead the Church in these challenging days. We are so 
grateful for our Savior whose birth we celebrate this time of year.  Without His great 
Atonement and Sacrifice we would surely be lost.  His teachings and promises of Eternal 
Life give us hope for the future. 

We thank you for all your Love and Support!  We are blessed to have family and friends and to 
be loved.    Please keep in touch and visit us if you can.  We love you! 

 
Scott & Kathy Edgar 
Scott: (808) 724-4970; and Kathy: (435) 851-1314. 

Our 30th Wedding Anniversary.  At Disneyland …before COVID restrictions. 

Our Missy 


